CCI Arts and Humanities Subcommittee

2/1/10, 8:00-9:30 a.m., 4187 Smith Laboratory

Approved Minutes

Present: Bartman, Eyerly, Masters, Miller, Stafford, Vankeerbergen, Williams 

AGENDA:

1. Approve minutes from 1-11-10 
· Amend minutes to indicate that Mitch Masters was chair.
Masters, Miller, unanimously approved.
2. Discussion about the GE Recommendation

· At CCI on 1-22-10, V. Williams asked what number 15 was in the open option explanation. Answer provided at CCI was not specific. For example, students might be able to take a foreign language if it’s not required for their degree. Or students might be encouraged to continue the study of a language (if they have already started course work in a language), but it would not be impossible for them to take another foreign language altogether. 
· Right now BFA students do not need a foreign language in their GEC.

· ASC will continue to have a foreign language requirement, and professional colleges will probably not have a foreign language requirement--if that is their choice.

· The open options are there to create more flexibility for students (this flexibility is not there in current GEC). Flexibility is positive. 
· Other changes: Social sciences will be reduced to 2 (instead of the current 3). 

· Biological and physical sciences are being reduced for BA. However, because of shift to semesters, students will still take a whole year of sciences.
· Historical study is being reduced too.

· Reductions in enrollment will be revenue neutral for 2 years (and then depts. will be able to petition for extensions).

· Service learning and study abroad courses are being considered for approval in GE.
· There is a successor to 597, but it’s an open option--no longer mandatory for BAs.

· Member comment: there was a lot of curricular drift in 597s; also 597s are often included in major and are, therefore, not very welcoming to other students (those courses are supposed to be accessible to a variety of students).

· Does that mean that all the courses need to be re-evaluated? A: No, existing courses will be grandfathered in.

· The two international categories have now been merged: no longer distinct Western and non-Western categories. They’re both still 0 count.
· Course 12: can be Culture & Ideas or Historical Study or Social Sciences.

· Typically, students tend to stay in the field that interests them when they have open option-type choices: e.g., humanities students take extra humanities course.

· Professional schools: Engineering will probably come to an agreement that students do not have to take biological sciences. 
· Q: How do students feel about semester conversion? A: Primary worry: Will I graduate? Advisors will have to provide a lot of assistance to students. 

· Transition policies (explaining how students having started in the old system will be transitioned into the new system) will be developed for each program.

· Right now, EHE requires some GEC courses. 

· Follow-up comment: V. Williams: Programs in that situation need to get together with appropriate curricular dean.
· In the Dept of Consumer Sciences (EHE), they are first dealing with the major and will deal with GE later when it is better outlined.
· Q: What about accepting AP 3? How do we feel about that? A: It is mostly an issue of transferability between universities. If other universities accept a course for credit, we have to accept it too.
· Suggestion made at CCI: If you have an AP 3, perhaps student should just take a higher History course. This was not well received by ULAC.
· One other interesting suggestion was recently made at CCI: Put a clause that at most one of the GE courses can be met by AP credit (one of the 2 optional courses in GE category—course 13 or 14).
· Potential recruitment problem if we tell students that their AP credit will not be taken by OSU.

· When students take AP classes, they expect to get out of college faster.

· Q: What about the “Curricular experience” document? Suggestion: Switch first two sub-paragraphs concerning (1) the GE and (2) the majors, minors, and specialized study programs. GE is more important and that’s why we should put it second.
· Q: Who would read this document? A: Parents, students. 

· Follow-up comment by undergraduate representative: Students probably would not read this document. (They have too much to do.)
· Follow-up comment: This material is covered in survey course. Students get a degree planning manual (about 100 pages). It explains each requirement. 
· At the bottom: visually: Switch white boxes and dark arrows (right now, dark arrows--which are less important--attract the eye more than the white boxes); move first paragraph of bottom to the right.

· Overall, proposed GE is simpler.

· This will also be easier to present visually. 

· Two models were presented at CCI. This model was the one selected; other model had categories a bit similar to the old GEC model.

· It’s also important that faculty continue telling students why they take GE (category rationales are included in syllabi).

· Much of the ASC curricular organization and process will likely change after July (when Federation moves forward). Right now, there is much change going on in ASC. 

· The open option courses could be more of a narrowing than a broadening. Professional schools could probably use them that way as well. Perhaps too narrowing. However, the professional schools could tailor those courses to their needs. 
· Students can use open options to take some of their prerequisites.

· Drawback of model: There may not be as much forced exposure to some fields outside one’s area of specialization.

· In current model, humanities students are exposed to more areas than science majors.
· In ASC, advisors have list of GEC courses that students need to take to get into certain programs. So that information will still be there under the new GE. (Prereqs have to be taken along the way. They do not necessarily have to be taken first.)
Meeting adjourned 9:32.

